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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778





President : Com Ashok Tiwari

General Secretary : Com T K Chakraborty
Cir No : 15/2018                                                                                                   Date : 14th May 2018      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman LIC and Shri G Srinivasan, Chairman, GIPSA.

We reproduce below our letter dated 14th May 2018 addressed to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman, LIC of India and Shri G Sriivasan, Chairman, GIPSA. Copy of the letter has been forwarded to CMDs of 4 PGSI and CEO, GIPSA.
With greetings.




                                                                                    Comradely yours.

                                                                         
                                          [image: image2.jpg]



                                                                                                                                General Secretary
                                                                                                                          Date: 14th May 2018
     
Sri V K Sharma / Shri G Srinivasan,

Chairman  LIC of India / Chairman GIPSA,
Mumbai.
Dear Sir,
                               Re:  Crediting of monthly pension

AIIPA, has repeatedly been urging upon LIC/GIPSA to ensure timely credit of pension every month , in order that LIC/GIC Pensioners are not put to hardships due to delayed credit, as many of them are wholly dependant on pension to meet their  family expenses. 

We are aware that Pension Rules provide for payment of a month’s pension  on first of the following  month and LIC/GIPSA meticulously  observe the Rule, though certain times pension gets belatedly credited.

As we have noted in one of our earlier communications, this Rule is only an enabling provision and if LIC/GIPSA go by the spirit, the difficulties faced  can be got mitigated, which  will not  be regarded  as violation, if pension gets paid a day earlier.

To obviate such a situation in future, we suggest LIC/GIPSA may approach the Government for a suitable amendment to Pension Rules for payment of pension on the last working day of the month. Such an arrangement would be beneficial especially, if the last day of the month  or the first day of the following month, fall on a holiday/holidays continuously, resulting in late crediting of monthly pension.

AIIPA earnestly requests LIC/GIPSA to initiate necessary steps for credit of monthly pension on the last working day of the month that will greatly help the pensioners draw their pension in time.

Your early positive response will be appreciated!

Thanking You,

                                                                                                              Yours faithfully,
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                                                                                                                        (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)
                                                                                                                         General Secretary
